
Minutes of the Sevington Sub-committee Meeting held in  
the Church Room, St Mary’s Church, Willesborough on Tuesday, 22nd January 2019 

 
Present  Jan Oakley-Hills (Chair)    Sue Botfield 

Ken Botfield     Brian Heritage 
           
In attendance: Cllr Gerald White, Tracey Block (Clerk), 2 members of the public 
 
          To be actioned by 

The meeting started at 7.30pm 
 

 

Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr Whitehead. 
 

 

Minutes of the previous meeting 
The minutes of the meeting on 16th October 2018 were approved and signed by Cllr Oakley-Hills. 
 

 

Matters Arising from the minutes 
 Beacon – Brian was thanked for his work on the beacon, it was, however, noted that the beacon needs 
holes drilling in the bottom and Taylor Woodrow need to remove their fencing.  Brian will drill the holes 
for drainage. 
 
The noticeboard money has been received but installing it has not yet been organised. 
 
The Street light has been repaired. 
 
The foliage has been cut back but the Tapi carpets foliage remains an issue.  The site is managed by Savills 
and the Clerk will obtain contact details from Cllr Whitehead and will contact them with regard to this. 
 
The field issues - the pigs have been removed from the site but there are 5 horses on the field.  There are 
still some buildings on the field like pig shelters etc. and there is rubbish on-site.  Gerald White is putting 
pressure on the Council to deal with the issue. 
 
The coffee aroma still exists but it is being created by a private business.  Cllr White will write to the owner 
to ask that they do something about this matter. 
 
The foliage round the HGV sign has been cut back. 
 
Gerald White has asked for the speed limit in Barrey Road to be reduced to 20mph.  This is going to be 
looked at when the traffic lights are installed. 
 
Salt bin – Cllr Whitehead has filled the salt bin. 
 

 
 
 

Public session: To receive questions and comments from the public on any agenda item. 
The public wanted to discuss the following: 
Play Area: The Clerk had been in discussions with Amanda Scott.  Amanda is producing some leaflets to 
find out what is desirable for the location.  Gerald will discuss this with Amanda and the leaflets will be 
delivered locally.  There will then be discussions including the Councillors to decide what is needed and 
then the plan will be out to tender. 
 
Telephone box: The telephone box still needs some renovation. 
 
A member of the public had spoken to one of the Highways England employee’s who had stated things 
had gone awry and the new layout for the roundabout is incorrectly laid out, the sub-base had to be dug 
out and there were problems with the service cables including the fibre-optic to the Hospital.  The 
footbridge replacement is supposed to be erected on 9th February but the foundations are not yet 
complete. 
 

 
 
 
 



Cllr White had asked as to why J10a was being undertaken when no-one will say what is happening with 
the U19 development (rumoured to have been a major warehouse).  The land had originally had a ransom 
strip and this had delayed J10a and the land was sold by AXA to an investment company. 
 
The biggest fear is that there is no control over the environment.  It was noted that there is a diesel 
generator being run 24 hours a day by B and M Bargains, although it is not known if this is owned by B and 
M Bargains and also the reason as to why it is running continually.  The air quality is very poor and there 
are no air quality checks being undertaken at Junction 10. 
 
There was a request for the Parish Council to support Willesborough Church.  This is not within the Parish 
Councils boundaries. 
 
A zebra crossing was suggested from the business park to Wickes – Cllr White is to contact Highways 
England about this. 
 

Update from Cllr White 
The Elwick development has now opened and the Council is in discussion regarding additional 
developments, with possible housing incorporated. 
 
There are plans for a theatre on the old B&Q site but there is thought that it would be best incorporated 
into the Elwick Road site, it would need to be a multi-venue site to help assist with the revenues. 
 
May 2nd is election day and both Borough Councillors and Parish Councillors are up for election. 
 
Cllr White and Fergus Wilson have both been in the papers recently and the BBC is making a Panorama 
documentary about it.  ABC has been unable to be interviewed as Mr Wilson is appealing against the Court 
decision that was given after ABC took him to court.  Mr Wilson will not sell the 180 houses he owns in the 
borough despite efforts made to purchase them. 
 
There is a purge on rough sleepers in the town – they won’t always go into shelters but are being offered 
places in shelters.  The number has increased by 30% and there are now 20 in the town.  The Council is 
looking at acquiring property within which to house them. 
 
There is currently a waiting list of 1500 people for social housing and office space is being used. 
 
Ashford needs to develop into a night life centre with the new cinema and potential theatre.  There is a 
new French Restaurant opened recently.   
 
Ownership of Trafalgar House was questioned – this is not owned by the Borough Council but it is used for 
over-flow housing. 
 
Social housing is offered at 40% reduction in market rate rents. 
The borough council has been building 150/200 houses a year as the amount allowed to build had been 
capped by the Government, but now Councils are being encouraged to build.  Local Needs Housing is also 
needed. 
 
Ashford Leisure Trust is looking for a new operator to operate Julie Rose, Stour Centre and Kingsnorth.  
The Council is also looking at Clip and Climb. 
 
There was some discussion about the potential loss of an A&E department at William Harvey Hospital. 
 

 
 
 
 

Any Other Business 
There was no further business to be discussed. 
 

 
 
 

The next meeting will be confirmed once Church availability has been confirmed. 
 

 

 



 


